Elimination of the Special Entrance Exam for International Students
for the Master’s Program of the Division of Modern Economics and
Management at the Hokkaido University Graduate School of

Economics and Business

Starting with the entrance exams slated for AY 2024 (for enrollment in AY 2025), we will eliminate

the Special Entrance Exam for International Students for the Master’s Program. This means that to

enter the program, international students must take the General Entrance Exam.

Accordingly, the documentation certifying English proficiency that must be submitted by applicants

taking the General Entrance Exam will be changed as follows.

Until the entrance exam to be conducted in AY 2023 for enrollment in AY 2024:
Please submit a copy of any of the following official test score reports.

— Examinee Score Record for TOEFL iBT

— Official Score Certificate for TOEIC

— Test Report Form for IELTS

Note: The scores are only valid if acquired within four (4) years before the month of the entrance exam.

For the entrance exams to be conducted in and after AY 2024 for enrollment in and after AY
2025:
Please submit a copy of any of the following official test score reports.

— Examinee Score Record for TOEFL iBT

— Official Score Certificate for TOEIC

— Test Report Form for IELTS

Note: The scores are only valid if acquired within four (4) years before the month of the entrance exam.

International students will be required to submit a copy of any of the above-mentioned documents or
a copy of the following document.

— Results or certification of Japanese-Language Proficiency Test (N1) jointly organized by the Japan

Foundation and the Japan Educational Exchanges and Service

Note: International students whose mother tongue is English should contact an Academic Affairs
Coordinator of the Graduate School of Economics and Business in advance.




